SUNLAND WATER DISTRICT

Commissioners Meeting

June 2024

Managers’ Report by Tim Berger

Water Reclamation Facility

The WRF passed all performance evaluation tests including, coliform, turbidity, BOD,
dissolved oxygen, pH, residue solids. 5/21/24. Thanks to Rich, Willy, and Pat for
operating the plant at such a high level.

Met with Hi-Tech Security to go over price quotes for cameras and control room security
system. 6/3/24 Total project cost $ 4,262.55 Will install as soon as all components arrive.
Johnson Electric plans to install new Fawnwood Lift Station electrical control panel this
Thursday 6/20/24.

The possibility of installing a controller to make the WRF front gate open electronically is
being considered.

Denny from Secord Excavation declined to provide a formal bid to prepare the site for
the new building. Willy will request a bid from other contractors.

Water

5/22/24 — Potholing fire hydrant on Sunland Drive, and Sunset Place. Hydrant replaced
by C&J Excavating on 6/14/24.

Completed the lead/galvanized service line identification program & sent to DOH 6/3/24.
Met with lan Jones from Jamestown water/sewer on development plans across
Woodcock on 6/12/24.

Once weekly turbidity and pH sample tests from each reservoir starting 7/1/24 — 8/1/24
We have an interlocal agreement with the City of Sequim for processing biosolids. John
Christianson (Utilities Manger). The City may be able to provide support for SWD future
projects.

Looking at the pros and cons of procuring a portable vacuum excavator vs. the mini
excavator we now have which could be sold to partially offset the cost of the vacuum
excavator that would be used to a greater extent than the mini unit.

Water loss for the month of May was 2%, down from 7%.



